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All education during school hours is free with the exception of individual or  
group music tuition (see 4 below). We do not charge for any activity undertaken during 
school hours as part of the National Curriculum. 
 
 

School trips/visits and activities during in school time -voluntary 
contributions 
 

When organising school activities, trips or visits which enrich the curriculum and  
Educational experience of the children, the school invites parents/carers to  
contribute to the cost. All contributions are voluntary. If sufficient voluntary contributions 
were not made a proposed event would be cancelled unless school is able to cover the 
shortfall arising from parents/carers unwilling or unable to make a voluntary contribution.  
If the event does proceed, each child would be allowed to participate fully without 
discrimination irrespective of contribution circumstances. 
 

Residential visits –Charges 
 
If the school organises a residential visit in school time or mainly school time, which is to 
provide education directly related to the National Curriculum, we do not make any 
charge for the education or travel expenses. However, we do make a charge to cover 
the costs of board and lodging and may invite voluntary contributions to meet other costs 
associated with the visit. Parents/Carers who receive specific state benefits are exempt 
from charges for board and lodgings and specific details of exemptions will be provided 
at the time that residential visit details are notified. 
 
 

Loss of/ Damage to School Property 
 
Parents/Carers may be asked to meet the costs of repair/replacement of school property 
lost or damaged because of a pupil’s misbehaviour. 
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